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Carolyn Harwick: 
From The  
President’s Desk 

It is August and the temperatures 

average around 95 degrees so for this reason, 

we will not be holding a club hunt for the 

month of August. If you are out metal 

detecting, please take plenty of breaks and 

drink a lot of water.  

At the meeting this month, we have a 

few exciting things to go over for the club and 

upcoming events. The board has been 

working really hard on some stuff for the 

members. Also, at the meeting we will be 

announcing the next certification class. If you 

haven’t already, you may want to sign up for 

it.  

If you are interested in doing a Tech 

talk at one of the upcoming meetings, then 

please reach out and let me know. So many 

of our members have a lot of valuable 

information that the other members would 

love to hear about.  

If anyone has any metal bottle caps 

that they have found, I have been asked to 

collect these over the next couple months to 

give to a project that needs as many as we 

can provide. Please bring them to the August 

and September meeting.  

Thank you to all of you who are looking 

for lost items. I am surprised that even with 

the hot temperatures, that so many 

recoveries are still being made. Keep up the 

good work! 

See you at the next meeting. 

Carolyn 



Secretary’s Report 

JULY 2018      
Meeting Notes 

By: Michael McClure 

The July meeting of the Central Florida 

Metal Detecting Club was called to order at 

7:30 pm, July 13, by club president, Carolyn 

Harwick. She told the joke “What did the 

coin say to the Metal Detector? Don’t use 

that TONE with me.” 

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 

Allegiance led by Marc Hoover. 

Secretary Report–  

June minutes accepted as published.  

June newsletter:  Noted that May was 

published for Birthdays and Anniversaries. 

Treasurer Report–  

Chuck Hosbein provided the Treasurers report. 

Jim Fielding- 

10 first time guests were welcomed to the 

meeting. 

The theme to Rocky was played while the first 

several graduates of the CFMDC Certification 

Program were called to the front and awarded a 

lanyard with the certificate attached. 

Certificates of Appreciation: 

Ken Arrington received a certificate for his 

part in a search with Kathy Waters for an 

Apple wristwatch.  It was not recovered. 

Kathy Waters searched for a wedding ring 

without success. 

Mike Grace was unable to locate a necklace he 

searched for. 

Jim Fielding was unsuccessful in a search for a 

lost ring in a parking lot. 

Doug Prock located a bracelet lost in 2004 and 

returned it to the owner. 

Lee Noga searched for a gold ring and found it.  

The ring was Lee’s first gold ring find, and she 

had to return it to the owner. 

Tom Bates lent a detector to a neighbor who 

was able to locate a lost wedding band. 



Chuck Hosbien, Rob Loucks and Michael McClure 

received Certificates of Appreciation for their 

work within the club. 

The Rocky theme re-started and more training 

certificates were passed out to graduates of 

the certification program

Carolyn Harwick- 

This month’s club hunt is the Ray Leist 

Memorial Night Hunt on July 21st.  Hunt 

commences at dark at Frank Rendon Park, 2705 

So. Atlantic Ave., Daytona Beach Shores 32118, 

and is open to several other clubs. 

A special short notice hunt was announced for 

Saturday July 14th at the Deland Airport.  7:45 

AM. This will be the last opportunity to hunt 

this property before the area is paved over. 

Break – Refreshments, finds table voting 

Jim Fielding- 

New Members : Stash Dzlak, Lonnie Doza, 

Jason Julien and Sara were introduced. 

The Rocky theme started again and the final 

certificates were passed out to the remaining 

graduates. 

Birthdays for July-  

Karen Arrington, Phil Myers, Buddy Smith 

George Guimond, David Gretzinger 

Clay Murchison 

Anniversaries for July-  

Linda & Don Fitzgerald, Buddy Smith, 

Debbie & Joe Bishop 

Carolyn Harwick- 

Had all members and guests stand and check 

under their seats for a sticker that said 

“Winner”.  David Gray found the sticker and was 

awarded a silver round. 

Phil Myers- Tech Talk 

Phil’s talk was on How To Be Successful.  He 

held up a bag which contained the three things 

any detectorist should have:  

1. The owner’s manual for their detector.  Read

and understand it. 

2. Aftermarket books explaining the advanced

properties of their detector. 

3. A small “sniper” coil for their detector.

Phil also recommended scoops for wet sand use. 

Jim Fielding- 

Raffles: 

Door Prize- Beatriz Taylor, Marc Hoover, 

Rodger Taylor, Carolyn Harwick, Chuck Hosbien, 

George Case, Deborah Guimond, Valerie 

Seligman 

Silver Raffle-  Ken Cassidy, Robert McIntosh, 

Phil Myers, Lee Noga, Jason Stancil,  

Alma McIntosh, Betty Shackelford 

50/50 Raffle- Lee Noga $107 

Nametag Drawing- #29 Jim Fielding $25 

Finds Table Raffle– JoAnne Jolin 

Marc Hoover & Rob Loucks 

Finds Table   

Carolyn Harwick-  

Please help reset the meeting room by replacing 

the tables. This meeting is closed. 



YEAR TO DATE METAL PRICES 

2018 Door Prizes 
Beatriz Taylor, Marc Hoover, Rodger Taylor 

Carolyn Harwick, Chuck Hosbien, George Case 

Deborah Guimond, Valerie Seligman 

SILVER RAFFLE WINNERS 

Ken Cassidy, Robert McIntosh, Phil Myers 

Lee Noga, Jason Stancil, Alma McIntosh 

Betty Shackelford 

FIFTY/FIFTY WINNER 

Lee Noga $107 

BADGE DRAWING 

#29 Jim Fielding $25 

FINDS TABLE WINNER 

JoAnne Jolin 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Linda & Don Fitzgerald, Buddy Smith 

Debbie & Joe Bishop 



BIRTHDAYS 

Karen Arrington, Phil Myers, Buddy Smith 

George Guimond, David Gretzinger 

Clay Murchison 

NEW MEMBERS 

     Lonnie Doza, Jason Julien, Sarah Richter 

Ed Greenham, Brian Snyder 

COIN VALUE OF THE MONTH 

1959 Franklin Half Dollar 

Mintage: 6,200,000 

Grade                   Value 

 Good  $ 6.07 

 Extremely Fine  $ 6.07 

 About Uncirc.  $ 6.07 

 Uncirc.     $ 7.71 

Source: coinstudy.com 

ALUMINUM FACTS 
Recycling aluminum takes only 5 percent of the 

energy needed to extract new aluminum from ore, 
according to the EPA. As of 2012, about 55 

percent of aluminum drink cans made it into the 
recycling bin. 

Source: LiveScience.com 

OUR CLUB’S  
METAL DETECTING 

CODE OF ETHICS 

1. Fill all holes. Leave the land and
vegetation as it was.

2. Remove all trash and litter when
you leave.

3. Respect the rights and property of
others.

4. Observe all laws, whether
national, state or local.

5. Aid law enforcement officials
whenever possible.

6. Never destroy priceless
historical/archeological

treasures.
7. All metal detectorists may be

judged by the example you set.
Always conduct yourself with
courtesy and consideration for
others.

Come And Join Us!!! 
We meet the second Friday of every month. 

Meeting Place:  

Community United Methodist Church 

 41 West Highbanks Rd. 

 Debary, FL 32713 

Meeting Date:   Friday, August 10, 2018 

Meeting Time:  7:30PM 



FINDS TABLES scores 

through JUly 2018 

  Place  Name  Points 

1 Christine Merriam 123 

2 Ken Arrington 112 

3 Mike Grace 77 

4 Brent Petherick 70 

5 Danny Case 59 

6 Kathy Waters 55 

7 Karen Arrington 53 

8 Lee Noga 39 

9 Deborah Prock 38 

T10 Bill Green 36 

T10 Rob Loucks 36 

12 Vickie Chilla 32 

13 Jerry Hitson 29 

14 Alma McIntosh 21 

15 Ralph Flippo 19 

16 Robert McIntosh 15 

17 Jim Fielding 13 

T18 Jim Tippitt 12 

T18 Kenneth Cassidy 12 

T18 JoAnne Jolin 12 

T18 Steven Burke 12 

22 Adam Feldstein 11 

T23 Mike Sedlak 10 

T23 George Landgrabe 10 

T23 David Kersey 10 

T23 Michael McClure 10 

T23 Rodger Taylor 10 

28 Dave Gascoyne 9 

T29 Donna Kersey 8 

T29 Wally Klee 8 

T29 Doug Prock 8 

T29 Myriam Godwin 8 

T33 Jim Hooks 7 

T33 Phil Myers 7 

T35 Gary Penta 6 

T35 Alan Workman 6 

T35 Brenda Burke 6 

T38 Patricia Chin 4 

T38 Patti Fielding 4 

T38 David Gray 4 

T41 Dorothy Child 3 

T41 Gene Hitchew 3 

T41 Matt Fitzpatrick 3 

T41 Robert McIntosh 3 

T41 Tatiana Cataraga 3 

T41 Victor Carataga 3 

T47 Mark Holshoe 2 

T47 Phillip Lee 2 

T47 Joyce Chapman 2 

T50 Mike Jefferson 1 

T50 George Guimond 1 

T50 Deborah Guimond 1 

T50 Steven Sommerville 1 

T50 David Gretzinger 1 

T50 Mary Lou Mahan 1 

Who’s Next? 

Each 1st Place entry gets 4 points. 

Each 2nd place entry gets 3 points.    

Each 3rd place entry gets 2 points. 

All other entries on the Finds Tables get 1 

point just for entering 



JULY 2018 FINDS TABLES WINNERS 

COINS 

1st Place – Brent Petherick: 1902 Barber dime 

2nd Place – Bill Green 

3rd Place – Deb Prock 

1st Place – Christine Merriam: 1,500 Clad Coins 

2nd Place – Bill Green 

3rd Place – Lee Noga 



JEWELRY 

1st Place – Lee Noga : .925 Silver Dragon Ring 

2nd Place – Ken Arrington 

3rd Place – Brent Petherick 

1st Place – Brent Petherick: 13 Rings, Earrings, Chains 

2nd Place – Lee Noga 

3rd Place – Bill Green 



ARTIFACTS 

1st Place – Ken Arrington: 1890-1910 Yale Brass Padlock 

2nd Place – Vickie Chilla 

3rd Place – Mike Grace 

1st Place – Vickie Chilla: Assorted Old Forged Tools 

2nd Place – Lee Noga 

3rd Place – Ken Arrington 



ODDS & ENDS 

1st Place – Alma McIntosh: Gold Teeth Grill 

2nd Place – Deb Prock 

3rd Place – Ken Arrington 

1st Place – Christine Merriam: Cars, Keys, Combination Locks 

2nd Place – Lee Noga 

3rd Place – Robert McIntosh 



The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club 

  President: Carolyn Harwick 

679 Sullivan St. 

Deltona, FL 327245 

     (407-580-2676)— CarolynHarwick@gmail.com 

Vice President: Jim Fielding      2nd Vice President: Marc Hoover 

407-342-9630       407-967-5409 

Treasurer:  Chuck Hosbein    Secretary: Michael McClure 

407-323-3971-- Chuck@thecfmdc.com   407-982-0375 

Application For Membership 

Please Print Application 

Membership Fees:______________ Single ($15) 

(Membership Fee may incur after one year lapse of dues) 

Membership Dues:     $25.00 Per year/ Per Member 

Make all checks out to C.F.M.D.C. 

Meetings:   Second Friday of Each Month at 7:30 pm 

Location:   Community United Methodist Church 

41 West Highbanks Rd. 
 Debary, FL 32713 

Name:  _________________________________________________ 

Address:  _________________________________________________ 

City:  ___________________State____Zip:_______________ 

Phone  ______--_________--________  E-mail___________________________ 

When are you available for Metal Detecting?  Weekdays-- Weekends-- 

I agree to abide to all club rules and obey the treasure hunters code of ethics. 

Signature:______________________________________ 

Introduced by:_________________________________ 

Applications and fees may be presented at meeting or mailed to: 
CFMDC Members 

3504 Moss Pointe Place Lake Mary, FL 32746 

Or online at: http://www.thecfmdc.com/join.html

mailto:Chuck@thecfmdc.com


Club Officers 
President 
Carolyn Harwick 
CarolynHarwick@gmail.com 

407-580-2676 

Vice President 
Jim Fielding 

2nd Vice President 
Marc Hoover 

Treasurer 
Chuck Hosbein 

Secretary 
Michael McClure 

REMINDER: Club dues are $25 for the year 

and there is a one-time membership fee of $15. 

If you are paying by check, please make it out 

to “The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club” 

Club Volunteers 
Monthly Finds Tables 
Rob Loucks, Ron Ciazza, Ken Arrington 

Jeanne Cygan 

Webmaster 
Jerry Hitson 

Half & Half        
George & Deborah Guimond  

Silver Raffle 
Bill & Betty Shackelford 

Photographers 
Ralph Flippo, Rob Loucks, Jerry Hitson 

Activities Director 
Joanne Jolin 

Librarian    Refreshments 
Alan Workman      Debbie Bishop 

Newsletter Editor 
Michael McClure 

Any time you  show up 

for a club meeting or 

hunt, don’t forget to 

sign the register. 

mailto:CarolynHarwick@gmail.com

